## Murrayville Community



## College

## Newsletter

No. 21 : 18 August 2017

Inspiring P.R.I.D.E. • We Value • Persistence Respect Independence Determination Excellence

From the Principal

#### Open Day -

What a fantastic day Wednesday was. There was a real carnival atmosphere around the school with the presence of the Variety Club Bash cars and vividly dressed participants. The interactions between the "bashers" and the students were fabulous and I know the students thoroughly enjoyed the experience. I was very proud to show our visitors around the school and it was fantastic to have Lexi our school captain to assist me. In every room the fantastic learning opportunities at the school were being showcased by the teachers and students. All students comfortably spoke about their activities and the learning involved. I thought the way the students include and care for each other shone through during the tabloid sports activities. I want to especially thank Mrs Chaplin and Mrs Parker for their outstanding organisation of the day, this was the culmination of many hours of preparation over a number of weeks.

#### Debutante Ball -

In conjunction with the School Council we have decided to hold a Deb ball in 2018. The ball will be for next year's Year 10, 11 and 12



students and will be held on **Saturday March 3<sup>rd</sup>.** The students will be trained in the week prior by Sue Howard Denton. All students in Years 9, 10 & 11 will receive a letter next week and a meeting will be called shortly after that to begin the initial planning for this event.

#### **Bus timetables -**

With the wet weather that we have had recently our buses that are travelling on rubble roads are required to travel significantly slower for safety reasons. It is important that they are not required to wait at stops for their passengers. Students should be at the bus stop 5 minutes prior to the timetabled time, the time at which the bus should be leaving the stop. If your child is not going to be travelling on the bus, the driver must be notified at least 20 minutes prior to pick up time, however the night before is preferable. Please be considerate of all bus users and adhere to these guidelines.

#### University Open Days -

These are being held for all Adelaide Universities over this weekend. Some Year 10s and 11s attended Flinders Uni Open Day today. If you are in Adelaide over the weekend I would encourage parents to attend with their children. Flinders has a second day on Saturday and Uni SA and Adelaide Uni Open days are Sunday. The residential colleges are also open over the weekend. Please check the websites for detailed information and timetables.

Natasha Mudie Principal

## FROZEN

... with a twist



7/8 - 11/8	
6	97.5%
10	96.3%
11	96%
9	95.8%
7	95%
5	92.7%
12	92%
8	88.8%
Prep	88.5%
2	87.5%
1	85%
3	80%
4	62%

Please note: the school must be notified of all absences - if your child is ill please phone (03 5095 2001) or send an email



## ALL ORDERS TO BE DIACED

### ALL ORDERS TO BE PLACED at the Front Office BEFORE SCHOOL

#### **AVAILABLE MONDAY-FRIDAY**

<u>Cold</u> foods are: Wraps / Sandwiches / Rolls Hot foods are:

Ham & Cheese / Chicken & Cheese Hot Rolls \$4

HOT FOODS available on

#### **MONDAYS** and **FRIDAYS ONLY**

Pies / Pasties \$4.50 Large Sausage Rolls \$3 Party Pies \$1

Pizzas (Ham & Pineapple *or* Bacon & Cheese) \$2 Sauce 20c

Please - no more than \$5 in your envelope

On days when the Canteen Manager is absent there will only be PASTRIES and PIZZAS available - no sandwiches/rolls/wraps will be prepared

## PRIDE AWARDS

P-2:

#### Sarah ALLAN -

for always showing INDEPENDENCE and having RESPECT for her peers and teachers **Robyn FORD** -

for EXCELLENCE in classroom behaviour

3-4 : (last week)

#### Jai STANDLEY -

for EXCELLENCE In writing

3-4: (this week)

#### Ethan McKEE -

for RESPECT to his teachers and peers at school

Riley MU\$GROVE -

for DETERMINATION to improve his reading this term

*5-6 :* 

#### Emma PARKER -

for showing EXCELLENCE in her personal skills, classroom communication and working with others

#### Zac KELLY -

for DETERMINATION to do his best during Book Club lessons; being a productive team member

## Open Day Thank You

- All parents, grandparents and friends for their attendance and participation in activities
- Mrs Pritchard for the highly entertaining Primary choir, Secondary choir and musical items
- Mrs Finn and the Hospitality students for a delicious morning tea and aromatic barista coffee
- MCC student leaders for organising the fun and energetic sporting activities
- Murrayville Football & Netball Club for hosting the Variety Bash
- Peter & Lyn Sporn for their diligent work around the school
- Barb & Paul Ireland and Nick Westphalen for organising the BBQ
- MCC staff members for organising their open classrooms and assisting on the day







## **COLLEGE**

22/8	Primary Book Week Day Arts Council P-6, 9-12
23/8	Arts Council 4-8
25/8	UDSSA Athletics (Primary)
30/8	Mallee Division Athletics (Sec)
5/9	Sunraysia Athletics : Primary
11/9	College Council + Finance Training
18-20/9	3/4 Camp : Swan Hill
20/9	Interim Reports out
22/9	End of Term
9/10	Start of Term 4
12/10	LM Athletics in Bendigo (Sec)
16/10	Regional Athletics (Prim)
23-27/10	9/10 Arapiles : Comm Rec
27/10	Last Day for Year 12
1/11	VCE Exams Start
6/10	Year 7 immunisation
6-10/11	5/6 Camp: Ballarat
13/11	College Council

The one thing that doesn't abide by majority rule is a person's conscience

# CALENDAR Community Notices

website www.murrayvillecc.vic.edu.au

#### **IMPROVE BALANCE AND PREVENT FALLS**

Falls don't just happen... and Falls can be prevented.... Come along to Murrayville MTHCS service centre to learn what YOU can you do to minimise your risk of falling! The next 6 weekly program commences Tuesday 3rd October at 1pm For more details phone Murrayville Service Centre 5095 2311 Please note:- a Medical clearance must be completed by your GP prior to program Collect from MTHCS Murrayville to take with you to your next Doctor's appointment RSVP and clearance must be obtained by Monday the 11th of September

#### SOUTHERN MALLEE DISTRICT COUNCIL: POOL VACANCY PINNAROO: Life Guard

Registrations of interest are sought from suitably qualified persons to act as Life Guards for the for the 2017/2018 season

#### **Minimum Qualification** -

Bronze Medallion, First Aid, CPR [renewed yearly] and National Police Clearance Copies of current appropriate certificates to be enclosed with your application Minimum age for this position is 16 years

#### **Applications**

All applications/registrations of interest must be submitted in a sealed envelope marked "Pool Vacancies" and addressed to the Chief Executive Officer, Southern Mallee District Council, PO Box 49, Pinnaroo SA 5304 Applications close 4 pm on Friday 1st September 2017 For information on the abovementioned position, please contact Christine Wyatt telephone 85 763 002 Monday to Thursday

#### FIREWOOD FOR SALE BY TENDER

The school has approximately 5 tonne of blue gum suitable for firewood for sale and is happy to load the wood for the purchaser by appointment with Tanya Thomas Please address tenders to -N. Mudie, Principal, Murrayville Community College, PO Box 116, Murrayville Vic. 3512 by 25 August 2017 No tender necessarily accepted.

#### **Murrayville Swimming Pool**

**FULL LIFEGUARD COURSE** A full lifeguard course will be run at the pool on 14th and 15th October for anyone interested in becoming a fully qualified lifeguard The lifeguard update course will be held on Sunday 15th October Please let Penny Peers

know if you'd like to participate in any of these courses on 0427 952 191



#### COMMUNICATIONS SENT HOME THIS WEEK

- Years P-6: UDSSA Athletics Information
- Year 5/6: Seasons for Growth
- Parents of Students in Years 3, 5, 7 & 9: NAPLAN results

